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Welcome to our first newsletter for 2023. It 
has been beyond lovely to catch up with our 
students over the last fortnight and             
welcome many new families to our school 
community. Children have settled incredibly 
quickly into school routines.  

Coming up in Week 3 we have whole school 
photos and our 2023 information night.     

Photo schedule:                                                
Preschool Owls:  Tuesday 14th February             
Preschool Butterflies: Thursday 16th February   
Primary School: Thursday 16th February      

The information night is a chance to spend 
time in your child’s classroom. The session 
times for Wednesday 15th February are: 

Years 1, 2, 5 & 6    5.30pm — 6.10pm 

Years 3 & 4             6.20pm — 7.00pm 
 

Preschool and Kindergarten held their         
information evenings last year. IEC classes will 
hold open classroom visits in Week 4. 

We would love for you to connect with other 
parents at school and encourage you to come 
join the P&C. Our next Hughes PS P&C 
Meeting and AGM is scheduled for next  
Monday 13 February from 7:30pm in our 
school library. We warmly welcome all new 
parents and existing community members to 
attend the meeting. It is a fabulous               
opportunity to meet other community     
members and become part of a fantastic 
group of individuals. If you have any queries, 
please don’t hesitate to send an email to the 
P&C email address hughespandc@gmail.com.  

This newsletter also includes information    
regarding two parent positions on our School 
Board. If you are interested in nominating 
yourself for the 2 year role and have further 
questions, you are welcome to contact the 
school.  

In terms of lines of communication, your best 
point of call is your child’s classroom teacher 

and if further support is required, Executive 
Teachers Kirsty Stewart (Kindergarten –      
Year 3) kirsty.stewart@ed.act.edu.au, James 
Ward (Years 4-6) james.ward@ed.act.edu.au,     
Deputy Principals Sarah Harris                       
sarah.harris@ed.act.edu.au and Nicole      
Merchant nicole.merchant@ed.act.edu.au and 
myself nina.mccabe@ed.act.edu.au. For a 
complete list of 2023 Teaching Staff, please 
see page 4. 

Our main communication tool is Seesaw (we 
frequently post notes and reminders through 
this platform so keep an eye out) and our 
school newsletter which will be emailed home 
every second Friday. Student absences can be 
sent to info_hughesps@ed.act.edu.au or via a 
response sent to the automated text sent each   
morning for any unexplained absences.  

A lot happens in a school day and this       
question can be met with the response 
‘nothing’. A positive way to encourage your 
child to reflect on their school day is to ask 
them to share two stars and a wish. Two stars 
for two things they enjoyed or were highlights 
and a wish which is something they hope   
happens the next day. This models to children 
how the process of reflection works and 
teaches them that everyone has positives and 
things they wish could be better or different in 
the future. We encourage families to try two 
stars and a wish, keeping in mind it might take 
a few weeks to get into the groove of          
reflecting and sharing.  

Hughes Primary School acknowledges the Ngunnawal People, the traditional owners and custodians of this land. 
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An important offering at Hughes PS are our lunchtime and recess clubs.  These clubs are a fantastic opportunity 
for children to socialise with peers across the school in areas of shared interests.  Clubs also help some students 
manage the unstructured nature of free play on the playground.  Please see page 15 for the Term 1 clubs        
timetable. 

Lots of paper notes have come home in school bags over the past fortnight. Please see remainder of newsletter 
for the notes that have been sent home in case you may have missed one.  

A reminder that our designated disability parking is not to be used by families without a disability parking permit.  

I look forward to the year ahead. 
 

Warmest regards 

Nina McCabe 

Principal  
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A MESSAGE FROM THE P&C 
 

The P&C is a great bunch of volunteer parents who aim to support the school community. 

The funds we raise for the school contribute to costs of the school readers and STEM          

resources for the school and preschool. In the past we have also helped fund things like the 

big spiderweb, the preschool all-weather clothing, the reconciliation garden, and the         

multi-sports court. This year our big-ticket item is helping the school raise funds for the COTA 

– Covered Outdoor Learning Area, to enable all-weather outdoor learning and play.   

Here are some ways the P&C contribute and how you can get involved: 

• The P&C can organised home-cooked meals or practical help for families going through a 

rough time. Just reach out and let us know if that’s currently you or anyone you know in 

our school community. 

• We are always looking for great fundraisers and can help get a fundraising idea you might 

have up and running. 

• Keep watch throughout the year for our special events and fundraisers. We have the most 

amazingly supportive school community, and you can help by volunteering one-off at 

these events. The more the merrier! 

• If you have an idea to contribute to the school that you would like the P&C to help support 

you can contact us. An example is the creation of the Hughes netball teams, by a group of 

interested parents. We now have 7 netball teams who play outside school hours. These 

teams help bring our community together and now actually raise money for the P&C too! 
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• We can get you added in your year groups WhatsApp group, if you aren’t already. It’s a 

great way to keep in touch with fellow parents about your school community, with         

discussions about homework, excursions, dress-up days and starting sports teams or meet 

ups at the park.  

• If you have an item you would like the raised for discussion, please contact us and we can 

advise if it’s appropriate for the P&C or the School Board and help you get your item on 

the agenda.  

• Joining the P&C is a great way to other parents, learn updates about the school and make 

friends. 

Everyone is always welcome at attend or contribute to P&C meetings, held at the school 

twice a term. Please follow us Facebook, join our WhatsApp Group by contacting Kate on 

0402249023 or emailing hughespandc@gmail.com anytime. 

Please remember that we are all volunteers who are juggling work, parenting and the       

general chaos that life brings. We are here to help our school, but none of us are perfect and 

nor do we aim to be.  

Next P&C Meeting: Monday 13th February, 7:30pm 

Our first P&C meeting for the year will be next Monday 13th February, 7:30pm. The first 

meeting of the year is a busy one, as positions on the P&C will be nominated and elected. 

Everyone is welcome to put their hand up on the night, so if there is a role you are interested 

in, please come along.  

We already have a few items on the agenda for discussion, and some exciting fundraisers in 

the pipeline from last year.  

If you can’t attend the meeting, please join our mailing list at hughespandc@gmail.com for a 

copy of the minutes.  

See you Monday! 

 

 

 WhatsApp Class Group Contacts for 2023: 

Preschool: LJ -0406 488 810 

Kindy: Tam – 0424 873 280 

Year 1: Laura - 0403 326 805 

Year 2: Catherine – 0414 242 151 

Year 3: Courtney – 0413 808 215 

Year 4: Kim – 0401 410 263 

Year 5: Catherine - 0414 242 151 

Year 6: Emma – 0451 373 221 

P&C: Kate – 0402 249 023 

P A G E  3  
T E R M  1   I S S U E  1  

H U G H E S  N E W S  

mailto:hughespandc@gmail.com
mailto:hughespandc@gmail.com


 

 
2023 CLASSES 

Preschool       Specialist Classes 

Owls   Susan Jones   Performing Arts    Vanessa Valois 

Butterflies  Susan Jones   Japanese     Megumi Richardson 

Kindergarten      LA/EALD     Kirsty Stewart 

KC   Leanne Cox    Psychologist    Rebecca Wood 

KM   Belinda Mack   PE      Ash Blount 

Year 1       Executive Staff      

1B   Jessie Breen   Principal     Nina McCabe 

1H   Caitlin Hosking   Deputy Principal    Sarah Harris 

1P   Adam Porter   Deputy Principal    Nicole Merchant 

Year 2       Executive Teacher (P-2)   Kirsty Stewart 

2B   Sally Baker    Executive Teacher (3-6)   James Ward 

2G   Gabbi Bannister   Business Manager   Lauren Harwin 

Year 3       School Secretary    Karen Stone-Tolcher 

3JB   Serena James/Jodie Brown IEC Admin Officer    Gaye Broad 

3L   Tegan Lorkovic 

3W   Bella Williams 

Year 4 

4K   Joanne Kirchner 

4W   Mallory Williams 

Year 5 

5J   James Wardle 

5WB   James Ward/Ash Blount 

Year 6 

6G   Joshua Gurr 

6P   Sarah Paterson 

LSUA    

K-6B   James Buik 

IEC 

IECC   Diana Chu 

IECF   Peter Watson/Suzy Francis 

IECR    Smilja Rajak 

IECS    Michelle Standingford 

Two P&C representative positions    

will become available for the school 

board in 2023. 

Please give some thought to          

nominating to fill these positions as 

the school board plays a very             

important role in the running of our 

wonderful school. 

Nominations will open from Monday     

6 February 2023 

Forms available from the front office 

or via email  

   info_hughesps@ed.act.edu.au 
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Hughes Primary School 

2023 Parent Information Night                    
 

Welcome to the 2023 School Year!  We hope that you can join us for our Parent Information Night on 

Wednesday 15th February where we will outline Teaching and Learning Programs for 2023. 

 

Agenda 

Preschool and Kindergarten held their information nights late last year. 

 

All teachers have sent home ‘Getting to Know Your Child’ questionnaires.  Please take the time to        

complete and return this valuable correspondence.  We will hold formal ‘Student Progress’ interviews in 

Weeks 9 & 10 (Monday 27th March — Thursday 6th April) of this term.  Further information will be sent 

home closer to the date.  Semester 1 overviews will be given out on  Wednesday 15th February during 

the information night.  If you are unable to attend, please let your child’s class teacher know.           

Presentations will be live but copies of presentations can be emailed home if you are unable to make it to 

the parent information night. 

 

Nina McCabe 
Principal 

Session Time Location 

Years 1, 2, 5 & 6 

1B Jessie Breen, 1H Caitlin Hosking, 1P Adam Porter                  

2B Sally Baker, 2G Gabbi Bannister                                

5J James Wardle, 5WB James Ward/Ash Blount                  

6G Josh Gurr, 6P Sarah Paterson  

5.30pm — 6.10pm See below: 

In 1P classroom                     

In 2B classroom                                 

In 5WB classroom  

In 6G classroom                              

Years 3 & 4 

3JB Serena James/Jodie Brown, 3L Tegan Lorkovic,               

3W Bella Williams                                                             

4K Joanne Kirchner, 4W Mallory Williams 

6.20pm — 7.00pm See below: 

                                   

In 3W classroom       

In 4W classroom                                
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